AMERICANA CONDOMINIUM OWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

Tuesday, July 9, 2024
MINUTES

Board Members:  Mirna Hernandez, Felipe Rivera, Veronica Sanchez
Property Management Staff:  Nicky Morfin, Bonnie Freeman
Guests:  
I.
CALL TO ORDER


Vice President Rivera called the regular session of the Americana HOA meeting to order at 6:09 PM.  The meeting was held at the Americana Clubhouse.
II.
LANDSCAPE REPORT – Oscar Reyes reported providing the following report:

· The sprinkler systems is being updated and the landscaping team will review sprinklers that are not watering areas adequately.

· Several timers are not running properly and the team are working on correcting the issue.

· The landscaping team continues to work in areas that need additional work.

III.
MEETING MINUTES

A motion by Vice President Rivera, seconded by V. Sanchez, and unanimously carried, to approve the June 4, 2024 Board meeting minutes.  Note: This meeting was to count the votes and select the new Board members.
IV.
FINANCIALS


A motion by Vice President Rivera, seconded by M. Hernandez, and unanimously carried, to approve the June 2024 financials.

V.
BOARD REPORT
	HOA Master Insurance Policy
	During the meeting, Nicky informed the homeowners that the master insurance policy for Americana is scheduled to end on July 9, 2024.
The Board has initiated contact with several third-party insurance carriers and has received quotes.  The next step involves reviewing these quotes and determine the most suitable policy.



	Board Vacancy
	Since former Board President, D. Trujillo, resigned midway through her term, a Board vacancy became available.  The Board must vote a new member to complete D. Trujillo’s term.  The following individuals offered to serve the Board:
· Luis Ramirez
· Juan Nunez


	Parking Enforcement
	Homeowners raised concerns regarding Parking Management Solutions’ towing practices.  One homeowner reported that their vehicle was towed despite returning within the 72-hour period after being away for three days.
Nicky informed homeowners that Parking Management Solutions discovered multiple counterfeit parking permits.  She emphasized the importance of every homeowner having fair access to parking within the complex, expressing concern over some homeowners occupying multiple spaces.



	Collection Special Assessment Fees
	The discussion regarding the special assessment fee could not proceed due to ongoing disagreements voiced by homeowners.  It was noted that some homeowners have yet to fulfill their special assessment fee obligations.


	Architectural Request Forms
	Several architectural request forms were approved by the Board, except for:

3144 Caminito Quixote.  Homeowner requested permission to install a fence in front of their unit.  The Board denied the request, explaining that the proposed location falls within a designated common area.  Approving the fence could disrupt other homeowners who rely on this common area for access to their units.



The regular session of the Board of Directors meeting adjourned at 7:39 PM.
The next meeting is scheduled for August 13, 2024 @ the Americana Clubhouse.
